
 
 

Superintendent Brief April 22, 2022 
 
   
 

 
  Dear Ida Public Schools Community: 
 
Thank you to the staff, parents and community members who rallied yesterday to help the students and driver   
of Bus 23.  The bus was hit in the rear tire area by another driver during the afternoon run.  No one was hurt 
and no damage was done to the bus.  The bus driver, Mrs. Molnar, who also happens to be an RN, was able to 
offer comfort to those students unnerved by the incident.  Mr. Elkins, transportation director, was on the scene 
within 5 minutes, and parents in the area lent a hand at the site while waiting for law enforcement.  
Simultaneously, staff in transportation and central office organized a call out to parents and a call out through 
instant messenger.  Mr. Seltzer, the former bus driver for Bus 23 and known by the students, arrived at the site 
with another bus to take the student’s home.  It was an amazing team effort.  Today the school counselor will 
follow up with some of our students.  We are thankful all is well.   
 
We are a community that rallies.  We are Ida! 
 
Have a wonderful weekend,  
 
Sandy  


